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November 18, 2015
TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	Update to the Board of Directors – WEQ Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (CISS)

Update on WEQ CISS Update –
The WEQ Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (CISS) continues to meet regularly and since the last meeting of the Board of Directors, has held conference calls on September 8, October 9, November 6, and November 16.  The subcommittee has one additional conference call scheduled before the end of the year on December 4.  The WEQ CISS is working to identify and make the needed modifications to WEQ-004 Coordinate Interchange Business Practice Standards, WEQ-022 Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Business Practice Standards, and the e-Tag Specification and Schema to allow the market operator to become a separate entity code role within the NAESB EIR.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Currently, market operator tasks are carried out within the registry by balancing authorities who have indicated through a check box that they also function as a market operator.  As part of the original transition of the registry from NERC to NAESB, it was anticipated that the market operator functionalities would be carried out through a separate entity code role and not as a subset of the balancing authority.  This is the final step in phase three of the original transition.  The remainder of phase three was carried out in 2014.  Due to the complexity and potential number of modifications needed to the standards and specification documents, the subcommittee’s work on the effort was postponed until after completion on e-Tag Specification Version 1.8.2, implemented in March 2015.  The subcommittee expects to complete the effort in 2016.  Following approval of a recommendation by the WEQ Executive Committee and membership ratification, NAESB will work with OATI, the registry software vendor, to implement the necessary changes in the NAESB EIR.
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